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Keeping a Child Home from School: 

 
Almost all children get sick from time to time.  Busy, working parents may give a child 
some over-the-counter medicine and send him/her off to school, hoping to avoid that 
call from the school nurse or administrator.  But health experts say sending a sick child 
to school may simply make the child more miserable and spread an infection or illness 
to classmates.  (See SCSD Handbook for further information.) 
 
Sometimes the need to stay home is obvious.  The child may be vomiting and have a 
high fever or serious cough.  When the symptoms are less obvious, parents sometimes 
need to make a quick judgment.  Schools often have guidelines for parents who aren’t 
sure if their sick child should be allowed in the classroom.  Health experts also offer 
some general tips.  Children with a fever (100 degrees or higher), diarrhea, or 
vomiting, should stay home, for roughly 24 hours after the symptoms have subsided.  
Children with symptoms of chickenpox should stay home until the blisters have dried 
and crusted.  Children taking antibiotics may need to be on the medications for 24 to 48 
hours before they can be admitted back to school. 
 
Headaches and stomachaches are often gray areas.  It’s usually hard to tell if a child is 
simply tired, is hungry, (skipped breakfast), or is starting to get a more serious illness.  
If the child is very comfortable and listless or extremely tired, he/she is probably better 
off staying home and resting in bed. 
 
Call the Health Office with any questions or concerns about your child’s health. 
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